
Plan the work, work the plan 

Plan the work, work the plan, we are going to be creating a content plan for the next eight weeks in this 
particular lesson, and it's split into three different parts. I'm going to talk about content, ideas and 
themes, which we use to actually simplify the process of creating content. I don't want you doing a 
spaghetti at the wall approach, I want you to think strategically about what your people really need, 
because everything is about leading people into your launch. We're then going to create the plan, and 
then we're going to move into planning your work. We're going to have lots of fun in this lesson, it's 
actually one of my favourite subjects. So a launch pro tip, I see many people who struggle with their 
launches, doing so because they haven't spent the time nurturing and building their audience. I want you 
to build the habit of consistently showing up online by making this your non-negotiable. I don't want you 
getting into week seven and week eight when you're getting closer into your launch you're thinking, oh 
I've actually got to start putting out some content now when actually, if you had from the very start, 
turned this into a regular habit, you wouldn't have that problem.  

So I've worked with hundreds of people at different levels all over the world, different niches, people 
starting out, people with huge success already, and the thing that I see time and time again, the 
difference between those who fail and those who succeed is those who succeed, are really good at 
planning their time. They're really good at building the habit, and truly, this is nothing complex. This is 
not rocket science. I'm going to teach this all to you in one lesson, the thing that I can't do for you, I 
cannot make you show up. So if you want pro results, you've got to start behaving like a pro, and this is 
definitely one of those areas of your launch that if you just do small pieces, if you build the habit of 
consistently showing up, you're going to have far more success during your launch. So why is content so 
important now? Well, obviously, we want buyers.  

So we want buyers, we've got to do a launch, and if we want to launch, we've got to nurture the people 
who are on our list and who are in our audience. So we want content on all stages, and really, it's split 
into two different parts. So I shared this in a previous lesson, this is your your plan, this is your plan for in 
the programme. And the first eight weeks are really the warm up phase, and I actually believe you 
should always be building and warming up your audience. It's only then when we move towards, here we 
go, to the actual launch experience itself, your events, that we shift gears from warming people up to 
getting them super excited about your launch experience. And so essentially what it means is the first 
eight weeks of our 13-week plan, essentially 13 weeks because of the debrief afterwards, but the first 
eight weeks of that are all about building and nurturing your audience. Now what's the difference? Our 
objective, so our objective in the warm up stage is to attract and nurture your ideal audience. That 
dream person that you want to work with. Your call-to-action in that stage is going to be a variety of 
different things actually, it could be download my amazing freebie, join my community, comment and 
share this with someone who will find it helpful.  
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When we get closer to your launch, we can start building the excitement for the event, get on the 
waitlist and join the event itself, and so the build up stage is going to take you to welcome week you will 
have a week where you are welcoming people into your launch experience, and that's when I would say 
doors really open, but you can be talking about your launch experience for two or three weeks before. 
So our focus in this specific lesson is about building your warm up content plan. We're not talking about 
the build up stage right now, we're going to cover that when we get towards the implementation break. 
So the two objectives, attracting and nurturing your ideal audience in the warm up stage, and then when 
we get to the build up stage, when we're actually getting closer to the event, we're going to shift our 
objective slightly, we're going to start niching down our content ever so slightly, so that it's less broad, 
and it's more about your specific event. And so your call-to-action will change, it'll be instead of 
download my amazing freebie, sign up for my amazing free event. So that's really the big difference in 
those two. You're probably be putting out the same kind of content, but the call-to-action is slightly 
different. So let's start brainstorming some ideas.  

Now, you've already done lots of the work but there is a workbook for this that you can download 
underneath this video, and it's your content ideas sheet. So this is all about content ideas that you have, 
based on what you know about your dream customer. So what you're going to do is you're going to, you 
can either do this on a Word doc, on Pages, Google Doc, however you want to do this, you don't have to 
use this, all I want you to do is to start listing things out. List out your initial content ideas based on all 
the things that you now know about your person. So for example, one of your ideas might be that you 
have discovered that your ideal person has a specific that's a hard word, a specific challenge or 
frustration that they're dealing with right now, it could be internal, it could be external. You want to 
create a piece of content that speaks very specifically to that thing now, folks, you've already done this, 
you've done this piece of work already. So you're going to go through your dream customer profile, and 
you're going to create ideas for content, based on all the things that you now know.  

So speaking to both their head and their heart, an example of this when I'm creating content, I can 
speak to people having launched flops and failures, I can create a piece of content around that that 
speaks to their hearts. I can create a piece of content around, what's the best type of launch for people 
who are just starting out, that speaks to their head because they don't actually understand what launch 
is right for them. That's a specific internal and external challenge that my market are facing. So you've 
already done this, you've done the work. So go through that section and start creating content ideas for 
all those specific things. Our aim with this exercise is for you to come up with, you'll probably come up 
with hundreds of ideas, actually, some of you, in the past have come up with like 200 ideas, you don't 
need that many, but if you are really being creative right now, and if the creative juices are flowing, and 
if this feels fun and exciting to do, just get those 200 ideas down, no judgement , just keep being 
creative. The more creative you are, the more creative you become.  
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It's a muscle that you're going to flex. So you want to show people that you truly understand. So you 
want to create content that meets them where they're at right now. So referring to your empathy map, 
your empathy map where you crafted all those ideas for what they hear, and what they see, what they 
do, how they think and feel throughout the day. So you can create content that meets them where 
they're at, for example, my market, I could create a do you hate Mondays post? I get how it feels to 
wake up on Monday morning, and not to be delivering the impact that you know that you're born to do. 
This is a little message from me to you to let you know that you can change this. Here's the ways that 
I've moved away from a really stressful business to a fun business, that means I no longer have that 
horrible Monday morning feeling. So that content idea I just gave you is me meeting my people where 
they're at right now. Again, just going through the empathy map and coming up with ideas for that. 
Helping them move towards solving their biggest challenges. You'll notice here, help them move 
towards. We're not trying to solve all your people's problems with one specific video, or blog post or 
graphic, it's just one step forwards. So again, you can have a look at their internal versus external 
challenges, and maybe split down some of those big things into smaller stages.  

So an example my market, one of their biggest struggles is that their launch failed. So I could create a 
piece of content that shows them how to figure out what part of your launch is broken. I could speak to 
doing a review, a very, very simple piece of content, it's not giving them all the answers, but it's definitely 
helping them move towards understanding to awareness, to actually solving a very small pain point, and 
you will have so many ways that you can break down these much bigger challenges they're facing into 
smaller bite-sized pieces of content. Answering the questions that they have about your topic, so you 
can create content that specifically answers those questions. We did this, we were looking at the types 
of questions that people are typing into Google. That's very simply, your piece of content is answering 
that question, so hopefully you came up with lots of ideas in that specific section. You can use content 
to make the gap smaller, again, just create a small win towards achieving their vision. So we did this in 
the goals and aspirations section, we looked at what is their ultimate vision for their life? What are some 
of the things that they're working towards? Anytime you make the gap smaller between where your 
person is at and where they want to be, you are building a connection, you are building trust, but also 
you're giving away something valuable without giving away all of the mountain. It's just that very first 
step towards ascending that mountain. It's that awareness, it's the helping them to make a choice, 
helping them to see that this is something that they can do and it doesn't have to be you giving huge 
things away, just making that gap a little bit smaller.  

So some of the ways I do that with my audience. I talk about ways that you can launch without even 
launching. So I talk about doing a beta launch, doing a phone call launch, although it's not necessarily 
what I teach and what I sell in my programmes, if I can get someone a quick win, they're more likely to 
work with me on bigger stuff. So that is closing the gap. You could show them a new opportunity and 
what's possible for them. So I think this is actually more related to you. This is about your why, your 
mission, your way of doing things, I often talk about the importance of injecting love and energy into 
everything that you do. And so, most people, when they start working with me, they think launches are 
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big and stressful and chaotic, or maybe they've done them and not had the results. I actually talk a lot 
about so much of what you think to be true about launches just isn't the case, you can have fun. So 
actually, there was a video released of me this week, that was me talking about your launch is just you 
showing up, sharing your joy, sharing your energy, and it spoke to people, it showed them what's possible 
for them that actually they can have fun having launches, they can have fun in their business, even if 
things feel heavy right now that there is a new way and that, for me is more about the inspirational 
content. So you're why, your mission, your way of doing things. This is your opportunity to show why 
you're different. But you are never ever, ever going to run out of ideas, some great questions you can 
answer which create brilliant content, things you wish you knew at the beginning of your career, things 
you hate about your industry.  

You guys hear me talk about bro-marketing, and spammy, scammy, sleazy, aggressive sales tactics. I talk 
about those things because it builds a bond with my audience, but it also shows what I stand and what I 
stand against, and we want to do this now with your content. We don't want to do this during your 
launch. We want people coming in and signing up for your launch because they already know that you 
are their kind of person. So if we can start filtering out people from the outset, you're going to bring in 
all the right people and that is what we want. Why you started your business? People want to know your 
story, maybe your top tips for success in a particular thing. The number one question that you're asked 
and your answer to it, and the things that surprised you the most about what you do. One of the things 
that I love to talk about personally is one of the things that surprised me about launches is the less I pre-
recorded, the more I did live, the better my results got because I was just showing up as me, I wasn't 
trying to be polished and perfect. That really surprised me, because I always thought that launches had 
to be really polished, scripted, edited videos, and it just wasn't for me. I got better results when I just 
showed up and did my thing. So your most successful clients have these things in common people love 
to know that people who've had success are just like them. So sharing those things builds that bond. And 
how about the three biggest myths in your industry?  

So you're never ever, ever, ever going to run out of content ideas, but if you do, there's those eight ideas 
there. But also answerthepublic.com, one of my favourite websites. You can go and type in a word 
related to what you do, and it's going to bring up hundreds, and hundreds and hundreds of questions that 
your market have already been typing into Google. What an amazing, powerful tool. These are things 
that people are specifically searching for. So when we talked about in your dream client workbook, the 
questions that people are asking, this website is going to give you all of them. So the reason I didn't give 
you this up front is because, I want you to focus in on what you know to be the most important 
questions that your market are asking, but this will definitely broaden things out and give you some 
more ideas, and you will end up with hundreds of content ideas from this, you'll never run out of things. 
But I don't want you to think that you need to create hundreds and hundreds of pieces of content. What 
we need to do is now focus on your eight-week plan. So this is your warm up plan. This is going to take 
you all the way from this week to the implementation break. So you will still be putting out content 
during the break, you're just not going to be doing as heavy work. I want you to actually take a rest so 
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when we do come back as I've showed you in a previous video, that's when your welcome week starts, 
and that's when we start to put everything together.  

So the break is all about, giving you a bit of a rest before we then move into this final sprint, and this is 
where we actually start to do less content creation, and a hell of a lot more showing up. So your eight-
week warm up plan, this is what we're going to be creating, you're not creating all the content right now, 
we're just creating the plan. Again, you have got some materials that you can download. The first piece 
of content that you're going to download for this section is themes. So what we're going to do is take 
these much broader ideas, all these brainstormed ideas, and we're going to condense them down into a 
weekly theme. So a weekly theme is a way of us creating a laser focus for a specific week. It's going to 
remove a lot of the, I don't know what social media posts to put out. I don't know what email to send, 
because your theme is going to dictate what your content is all about. It's going to make it so much 
easier because you can repurpose one piece of content into other types of content for that week. 
Instead of you doing like three or four pieces of different content each week, one piece of content is 
going to be your theme.  

So what I want you to do next, using your themes workbook, is to go through all of your questions and 
all of the content ideas you've come up with, and I want you to start grouping them into broader ideas. 
So the first thing you want to do is write down all of the themes that came up. I'm going to share with 
you some of my themes, mindset, audience building, planning, overcoming failure, conversions, how to 
convert better, how to have easy launches, launches when you don't have an ad budget and launch 101. 
And so typically, everything that I talk about can be grouped into these. Now, if that's not necessarily 
the case, you may have 15 or 16 things but all we're trying to do right now is decide on eight themes that 
you're going to work with. So try and group those much broader and bigger ideas into some themes, and 
I want you to choose your top eight. Now, don't second guess yourself here. Don't spend too much time 
like trying to come up with these eight themes, make it broad, choose some themes that speaks 
specifically to the hearts, choose some themes that speak to the head, choose some themes that are 
more for people starting out and some that are more advanced because what we want to do at this stage 
is keep it quite broad, we want to keep it quite broad to bring in a larger number of people and you can 
niche down at the build up stage to talk very specifically about the thing that you want to talk about. So 
for example, these are my kind of core themes. Actually, I also talk about entrepreneurship, I talk about 
confidence. When I'm then moving towards my launch, I talk a lot more specifically about things that 
are very closely related to my launch.  

So whatever your themes are, go big, go broad, but don't second guess yourself because what you can 
do is just test them, test them right now, see what works best, see what connects with your people, 
you're going to review this every week anyway. But by keeping it broad and not just judging yourself on 
this content plan and these weekly themes, you're going to take more action. So choose your top eight 
themes, we can refine these later on down the line, and what you may find is that you get to week four, 
and there was a particular piece of content, a weekly theme, that absolutely crushed it, and you want to 

Copyright © 2021 - Love To Launch® - All rights reserved



do more around that. That's why we're not creating all of your content in advance, we're going to do this 
on a week by week basis. Right now all we're doing is choosing a theme and it can change. So then what 
we're going to do, once we're chosen our eight weekly themes, we're going to map this out into your 
content planner. Again, this is a download underneath this video that we have made just so you can plan 
out your content for the launch. So one thing I want to talk about before we do this is using the weekly 
theme, you are going to create maybe a variety of different pieces of content based off that theme. So 
if my theme, for example, was going to be around, launch styles, so launch 101. In a single week, I could 
have a blog, I could have a story that I share, a video, I could do a live stream and an email all about 
launch styles. And the reason I want you to have these different types of content that you send out on a 
weekly basis, is because it allows you to, in a very easy and simple way, build a much bigger audience 
without impacting your time.  

Now, if you were trying to come up with a different blog and a different video, a different live stream 
and a different email throughout the whole of the week, you will be burnt out. You won't actually build 
an audience and you're going to be so exhausted by the time you get to your launch because you're 
doing all these different things that you don't actually get the results that you want, where we can have 
the same kind of results, with a far lot less work. So, these are some of the ways that you can do that. 
Now, don't worry about this right now. We're not creating content, we're not repurposing anything, 
there are some bonus trainings on how to do this, all we're doing in this particular lesson is building the 
plan, so let's do that. So when you've downloaded and printed this planner, or you can fill this out 
digitally, however you prefer, what you're going to see is at the top left, the stage of the campaign.  

So I've split this into six stages, 'cause some people have six. So stage one is warm up, stage two is build 
up, stage three is the event, stage four is conversion, stage five is the profit booster and stage six is you 
actually serving. So having six stages mapped out here, some of you won't do the profit booster and 
that's fine. But we are going to keep it as six on this particular example. So you're going to put in the top 
right, your month and then we've got a grid for you to start planning this out. So let me show you how to 
fill this out, it is super easy. First thing we're going to do is we're going to circle the campaign, and where 
we're starting, in this instance, we are at the warmup stage. Then you're going to put in the month, it 
might be that it crosses over two months, so you can just put July, August, February, March, whenever 
it is. And then we're going to put the launch week numbers. So right now, this particular module is in 
launch week one. So we're going to map out those numbers for the specific dates, and we're going to pop 
in the launch theme. So as I said, mine was launch styles, so launch 101, I've just popped it into there, 
and the you can map out the rest of them. So if you've got a good mixture of maybe internal versus 
external kind of themes, rotate them a little bit. So you see here launch 101, really speaking to the head, 
launch fears, speaking to the heart, launches on a shoestring, speaking to the head, overcoming launch 
flops, speaking to the heart, so I like to rotate things, just so it really mixes things up a little bit more. 
Then you can decide on what dates, you're going to do what pieces of content.  
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So in this example, a blog on a Monday, a video on a Wednesday, and then the bottom of this, you're 
going to note down, which channels you will be using. Now, I don't recommend having more than four 
channels, but some of you will have five, that's fine. Unless you've got a team who can take care of this 
for you, you're going to find very quickly that you become burnt out if you're trying to do all the things 
on all the channels all the time. So I try and keep it to four when I can. So underneath each piece of 
content, you're going to decide where this gets shared. So obviously, the blog will be on the website, in 
this particular example, the video is going on to Facebook. And I've started to fill out the rest of the 
week with other things. So on Thursday, my live stream, I'm actually going to do a live on my Facebook 
page and then I'm going to share it into my group. For all my content that week is all about the same 
topic. So let me come back to that, again, my blog is on launch styles. The story that I share into my 
group is all about my favourite launch styles, the story I want to share with them, just a super quick 
sharing a story. I'm going to create a video, that I'm going to put onto my Facebook page, and then that 
can get shared into the group. And then in my group, or maybe on my page, I could do a live stream, 
answering all the questions that I've received that week about launch styles, then an email sharing the 
biggest insights about choosing the launch style. This is such an easy way to create a content plan. I'm 
not trying to do all the things, I'm just being really smart and strategic about where I'm sharing this.  

So you'll see the here, G, group, the story I'm sharing into the group, the live, I'm doing on my Facebook 
page and sharing into the group on that Thursday. And then your next task is to go and create your 
weekly content, just one week's worth of content, and that's it. I don't want you weeks two to eight right 
now although there is some bonus training that is going to help you if you want to start becoming really 
good at batch creating content and repurposing, we have created some bonus content for you, but it is 
time to do the work, go and create your first week of content. If you need some extra help and support 
with content creation and repurposing, we've got loads of bonus content about building a community, 
about creating video content, about writing blogs, all the good stuff, and also repurposing and batch 
creating content. So this is all bonus content. Some of you will already be really good at this. So we've 
actually moved this into a bonus section, which is a little bit more optional. So again, just to recap what 
we have covered today, we have covered ideas, and then grouping those ideas into themes. And we have 
created your plan and planned out what that looks like throughout the week, and now it's time for you to 
go and do the work. I will see you in the next lesson.
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